
 

 

FEBRUARY 2017            Kiwanis Breakfast Club of Oconomowoc 

                                            P.O. Box 462 Oconomowoc, WI 53066 

Wednesday Morning 7:15 AM 

Lake Terrace Clubhouse Restaurant 

1380 West Wisconsin Avenue 

Kiwanis is a global organization of volunteers dedicated to improving the world one child and 

one community at a time.  
 

 
 

    President’s Corner – ANDY WAGNER 

  
Thank you to the members attending Will 

Pestka-Eagle Scout Ceremony, I heard it was 

an outstanding Ceremony and I know Will and 

his Parent's appreciated it. 

Thank you to Jack Grothaus and Jack Smid 

for running the last two meeting I heard you 

both did an excellent job. 

A reminder we will be getting our 1st Quarter 

Meal Billing soon and it will increase from 

$81 to $95 per Quarter, weekly will go from 

$7 to $8 per meal. Mid Conference will be 

March 25th @ St. Patrick's Parish School in 

Elkhorn, you can get the registration 

application @ 

(http://www.wiumkiwanis.org/midyear) it's 

good time to pick-up some leadership classes, 

I'll be attending and driving. 

As you are aware I'll be gone for all of 

February meetings, but all my replacements  

 

 

 

are GREAT ONE'S. Past President's— 

Feb.1st Jeff Ek--1999-2000, 

Feb. 8th, Tom Massnick, 1996-97 

Feb.15th Leonard Schacht 1987-88  

Bill Peebles, old evening club 1993-94.  

Have some "FUN" asking some questions 

about looking back. 

Our next Board Meeting will take place 

Monday 8:30 AM, Feb. 27th @ Life 

Enrichment Center Board Room. 

Thank you Jerry Schneider for the nice line-up 

of programs for the month of February. 

Have a wonderful month I’ll see you in 

March.  Andy 
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   WHAT’S HAPPENING 
Feb. 1    Breakfast meeting 

               Jeff Ek to lead 

Feb. 2    Groundhogs  Day 

Feb. 8    Breakfast Meeting  

                Tom Massnick to lead 

Feb.13   Shorehaven Bingo 

Feb.14  Aktion Club Meeting 

Feb.14  Happy Valentines Day 

Feb.15  Breakfast Meeting 

               Len Schacht to lead     

Feb.20  Presidents Day 

Feb.22  Breakfast Meeting  

              Bill Peebles to lead  

Feb.25  Christmas Parade meeting  

Feb.27  Board Meeting- 8:30 AM   

 

 

 
Jack Smid, Captain 

Carolyn Crom  

Jane Fredrich 

Jack Grothaus 

Chet Seffrood 

Andy Wagner (Jerry to sub) 

Len Zacharias 

 

 

 
Jack Smid        2-22 
 

 
NONE 

 

 
GREETER & INVOCATION  

Jack Smid                     2-1 

Ed Somers                    2-8 

Fred Steinlein               2-15 

Gert Wilkinson             2-22 

 

Thanks to Jerry Schneider for arranging 

speakers for the month of February    

    

Feb. 1
st
 – Don Gust- American Legion Band                     

    

Feb. 8
th

 –  Robotics                                                                 

 

Feb. 15
th

 - FFA                                

                   

Feb. 22
nd

 - Foreign  Exchange Student 

       

 

 

 

NEXT BLOOD DRIVE WILL BE 

MARCH OR APRIL 
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KEY CLUB TIE BLANKET 

PROJECT  

At their January 25
th

 meeting they 

made 8 tie blankets. They are being 

donated to the Watertown Hospital 

pediatric ward as one of the key 

club’s board member Father works 

there. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

SALVATION ARMY BELL 

RINGING  
 

We are still waiting to hear how we 

did. Announcement will be made at 

their annual awards dinner coming 

soon.    

 

 

 

 

MEMBERSHIP DRIVE 

We all know membership in volunteer 

organizations has been on the decline. 

We are going to try a different approach 

this year. We will be contacting the 

businesses to do a CORPORATE  

MEMBERSHIP.  They become the member 

and then send some employees to our 

meetings. The hope is one or more of the 

employees will become interested and 

convert to a regular membership. 

We will have a committee  meeting to go 

over the details of the CORPORATE 

MEMBERSHIP. Please let me know if you 

want to be on this committee. We will 

target some of the businesses that used to 

have an employee join our club and work 

out from there. We will try to set up 

personal calls to let them know about our 

club and provide them with Kiwanis info. 

Calls can be made as a team or alone.     

WE NEED TO GROW OUR CLUB  

SO WE DON’T END UP LIKE THE 

OCONOMOWOC KIWANIS EVENING 

CLUB THAT FOLDED IN 2003.  

 

 

 

 

 

NEVER TO EARLY TO 

THINK ABOUT SUMMER 

 

 
 
Hello to you all, 
In spite of all this gloomy weather we 
have been having, the sun will shine upon 
us again. 
I am planning a club outing for this 
summer, I'm looking at Sunday July 23.  It 
is at Green Lake, its not to far  
to drive.  We would have lunch at the 
Heidel House, its a beautiful place to meet 
& have lunch.  They have  
a nice cruise around Green Lake, I 
thought it would be a fun afternoon, 
someplace we have not been to before. 
The cost of the cruise is $12.00, the 
Lunch is all inclusive (except cocktails) is 
$23.00.  I will have a menu 
to share as soon as I receive it., during 
the 1 hour boat cruise, they can add a 
cocktail bar, or coffee, or other beverage, 
that can be decided at a later date.  I 
thought I would get this out early, because 
I know summer can get busy.  
 If you could please get back to me soon, 
so I will have an idea how many will be 
coming.  As in the past friends & family 
are welcome to join us. Think warm sunny 
afternoon, perfect day in Wisconsin. 
 
Hugs, Carolyn Crom 
262-567-9093 
ckcrom@yahoo.com 

 


